
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
We have come to end of another busy term at GEPS.  It has been a delight joining the Gordon East Community this 
term and getting to know students, parents and staff. There have been many wonderful community events and fabu-
lous learning happening in classrooms. Thank you all who were part of the organisation of those events. I would like 
to wish everyone a well-deserved, safe and enjoyable holiday and I look forward to returning in term 4.  

Crossing on Cameron Road 

During the holidays we will be getting a new pedestrian crossing in front of our school on Cameron Road. The two 
speed humps that are currently near the school gates will be removed and a wombat crossings (raised pedestrian 
crossing) will replace them. In addition to this, a fence will be placed along the kerb between the stop sign and the 
driveway to the school. This will help to assist the safe crossing of pedestrians. This work is expected to take five 
days to complete. 

Working Bee 

On Saturday the 22nd September the school held their working Bee. I would like to thank Mrs Wykes for all of her 
hard work in the organisation and coordination of the day and Mr Fowler for his hard work both coming up to and on 
the day. The school is looking fantastic and all have appreciated the work completed and additions to our school 
environment. 

HSIE workshop 

Last week, students participated in a HSIE workshop focused on using geography skills. All student enjoyed the 
experience and I`d thank Killara High School for their organisation in the event. Please find more details further in 
the newsletter. 

Selective High Schools 

We have recently received information in regards to applying for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2020. A 
note went home with year 5 this week. Please keep an eye out for it and return your intention to apply slip in order 
to receive the parent information booklet. This note in NOT an application for placement. ALL applications must be 
submitted by parents on line at www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement. Please note the following dates:  

Tuesday 9th October 2018 Application website opens,  

Monday 12th November 2018 Application website closes. You MUST apply by the due date.  

Thursday 28th February 2019 Test advice sent to all applicants,  

Thursday 14th March 2019 Selective High School Placement Test, 

Friday 5th July 2019 Placement outcome information is sent. 

 

Safe and Happy holidays 

 

Mrs Ruth White 
Acting Principal 
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Safe, Respectful, Learners 

Enrolments are open now for Kindergarten 2019.  Pop in to the office 
to pick up your enrolment form or download the form  

from the website.   

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement


Zombie Geography comes to KSP 

Ever wondered if you would survive a zombie apocalypse? On Tuesday Week 9, Year 4 students from Lindfield, Lindfield East, 
Roseville, Killara, Beaumont Road and Gordon East Public Schools came to Killara High School to find out. 

Their mission - save us from a zombie outbreak using geographical skills and teamwork.  

The newly renovated Killara High School library went from a quiet place of learning to a frenetic base for survival. Students 
used economic and physical geography concepts and skills in a simulated scenario centred around an outbreak of the Zombie 
virus (formal name: Zombitis Cerebrum Appetitis Syndrome).  

The Year 4 students worked in small groups to decide what location in the local area had the best features to be their base 
and then decided which resources to use for a sustainable food supply. The students enjoyed discussing and cooperating to-
gether to achieve their goal of survival.  

The activity, run by Mr Harte, Mr Browne and a group of Year 10 and Year 11 geographers, gave the primary school students a 
taste of high school Geography as they tested their world knowledge and practical skills.  

The Year 4 students thoroughly enjoyed the activity with every student getting involved and interacting with new people. So, 
next time there is a global crisis we know we can turn to our next generation of geographers for the response. 

Written by: Edward Giles (Yr 11) and Miles Jennings (Yr 10). 
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Safe, Respectful, Learners 

Friday 28 September  Last day of Term 3 

Monday 15 October  Term 4 commences for students and staff 

Friday 19 October  No PSSA this week. 
Assembly—Host: Captains,  Item: KC 

Tuesday 23 October  Year 6 to Killara High School for Gala Day 

Wednesday 24 October  World Teachers Day 

Friday 26 October  PSSA Cricket @ Bannockburn Oval 
Assembly. Host: Captains, Item: KC 

Monday 29 October 5:30pm Parent Mathematics Workshop (1/KF) 

Diary Dates 

Skellern Cup 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 September 2018 
 
KS Scarlett P, Benjamin W 
KC Karissa Y, Evan S 
1/KF Jasper A, Christian E  
1JR Tomas C, Kip R 
1S/C   Lara D, Diana T 
2CT Sophia B, Callum S 
2R Jake R 
4/3L Olivia M, Adam T, Angus W 
4/3A Niall J, Amy A, Dylan C 
4/3J Kasper P, Isabel B, Alice L 
6/5L Thomas P, Claudia S, Lily R 
6/5H Caitlyn C, Witty L, Daniel C 
6/5W Fred B, Lara V, Nina D 
Mini Merits: Alec O, Archie M, Lachlan C,  
Karishma P, Alexander V, William V, Olivia M, 
Haewon J, Darby R, Emily V 
Banner:  Elliot S, Elise W-S, April K 

Safe, Respectful, Learners 

21 September 2018 
 
KS Leonardo , Hannah J  
KC Kate L, Tarun J 
1/KF Duncan L, Aarin C 
1JR Will C, James A 
1S/C   Harry C, Aleisha L 
2CT Joshua M, Sarah L 
2R Yunie C, Scarlett M 
4/3L Oliver S, Samantha Y, Anna R 
4/3A  
4/3J Astrid C, Alyssa R, William G 
6/5L Angel H, Christian K, Neve M 
6/5H Nina G, Millie R, Jeremy C 
6/5W  Matt A, Bori D, Lionel P 
Mini Merits: Heath R, Maddy K, Kaden S, 
Lara V, Alec O, Dylan A, Lachlan H, Marcus 
S, Anna P, Lydia R, Archie M, William R 
Banners: Callum S, Torben C, Nina D  



 

 

 

On September 18th, 25 students from Years 3 & 4 travelled in to Sydney to join with hundreds of other students to 
sing in the Sydney Town Hall. They were a part of the Primary Proms Coorong Concert run by the Arts Unit and it 
was a fantastic night. The music was delightful and the children behaved exceptionally well. It was a long day; which 
began with a walk from the school to Gordon Station, train to the city, rehearsal all afternoon, meeting parents for 
dinner and then back to the Town Hall for the 7pm concert. It went way past most of our bedtimes but excitement ran 
high and we got through on the adrenalin that comes from performing beautiful music in that exquisite venue. It is an 
experience that each child will carry with them into their lives.  
 
My mum is about to turn 80 and she still remembers how thrilling it was for her to sing in the Sydney Town Hall as a 
young school girl. She came to the concert to hear Gordon East Intermediate Choir sing and thoroughly enjoyed the 
music. The smiles on their faces made all the time and energy well worth it. Well done guys!  
 
Ms Beth Vallentine. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Junior and Senior Dance Update 
 
Extra! Extra! The Dance groups have been rehearsing to finesse their latest moves for our November performance 
at the Creative Arts Showcase. Their commitment to the team and their routine is commendable. 
All dancers, whether Senior or Junior, are expected to wear black leggings, track pants or yoga pants. The tops for 
each grade are: 

Y6 – plain blue (NOT navy) short sleeved t-shirt 
Y5 – plain yellow short sleeved t-shirt 
Y4 – plain pink shirt sleeved t-shirt 
Y2 and Y3 – plain black t-shirt with an old light coloured shirt over it. The shirt should be shredded to look 
rag-like. 

Remember NO MIDRIFFS allowed! 
Senior girls are expected to wear their hair in two neat high buns while Junior girls are expected to wear their hair in 
two messy high pony tails. Senior boys may style their hair neatly. Junior boys are expected to have messy hair. Hair 
ribbons will be supplied. 
 
Lauren Sheehan 
Jane Reynolds 

GEPS Dance Coordinators 

 

Primary Proms 

Dance 



Parents and Citizens - President’s Report 
 
Dear Families, 
 

Term 3 has been a very busy one in our household, so we are looking forward to a little break. 

See you in T4 – Happy Holidays! 

Movie Night! 

WOW, what a fun night we had at our Outdoor Movie Night.  We were SO lucky to have a lovely warm evening, and aside from 

a minor hiccup with the generator supplying power to the projector (!) all went really well.   

Behind the scenes of the movie night, we had Robyn Martin, Ingrid Lindall, Alex Terry, Shirley Wang, Judy Xu, and Nicole De 

Villiers headed by our very hardworking event leader, Lori Abbott.  A thank you to them and all the volunteers that helped out 

on the day and thanks to everyone who came along to enjoy Paddington 2. 

 

Environs day 2018 

What a fantastic day we had on Saturday at Environs day.  A huge amount was accomplished and the grounds are looking 

better than ever.  Thank you to Alison Wykes for her fantastic preparation and hard work getting everything in place and ready 

to go.  Thank you also to Luke Fowler & Ruth White for spending their Saturday helping us all out.  Finally a bit thank you to all 

the volunteers who came along on the day and helped out.  It was wonderful to see such great community spirit and hard 

work from everyone who came along. 

 

P&C Committee 2019 

In term 4 we will hold our AGM.  Some vacancies will open on the P&C executive. If you would like to join us to help us support 

the school and your children, please consider joining the committee.  Many roles don’t require you to be at school on a regular 

basis. 

Any questions or for more information, contact me geps.p.c@gmail.com or 0414 281984 
Nils Bown - GEPS P&C President 
 

Canteen 
As you know, getting volunteers this term has not been easy, but we have managed to get enough helpers so far, which has 

been wonderful. I want to say a huge thank you to the people that have been able to come in and help. You are very much 

appreciated. 

We will send out a new booking link over the holidays for helping in T4.  Please help us to keep the canteen running.  

The Canteen Committee. 

 

Events Committee 
Thank you to everyone who put in so much work to make our Outdoor Movie night such a success!  It was a wonderful even-

ing, and it was great to see so many families enjoying each other’s company as well as Paddington 2! 

Once again, thank you to all our raffle prize donors:   

Flight Centre, Sydney Cricket Academy, Clearly Now, Envy Room, Ponto Azzuro, Body Sense, Season Thai, Grill @ Gordon, and 

Chipmunks   

Our winners were as follows: 

1. Max Dennet 

2. Sahana 

3. Sahana 

Bernice Eu 
 

A great Christmas present idea!  A limited edition Monopoly set that features all the Ku-Ring-Gai landmarks!  Every order that 

comes in from our school earns $10 for GEPS!  See the attached flyer for info on how to order. 

 

We are still desperately looking for a group of parents to take over the organising of Events at GEPS next year.  If you are able 

to help, even with just one event, we would love to hear from you!  Contact us on geps.p.c@gmail.com or Lori Abbott on 0481 

736 462 

Safe, Respectful, Learners 

mailto:geps.p.c@gmail.com


Band 
It is almost the exciting time of the year where all year 2 students and any interested child in years 3, 4 or 5 will be introduced 
to our wonderful GEPS Band Programme. There are many reasons to join the GEPS Band Programme 

 To give your child the opportunity to enjoy learning an instrument 

 To provide a warm, friendly and social musical learning environment 

 To learn to be part of a team 

 To develop musical perception and musical sensitivity 

 To learn music theory 

 To have the opportunity to perform at assemblies and events 

 To provide an extra opportunity for your child to learn about music at school 
To enable your child to reach their potential in all areas of learning – learning an instrument has been proven to improve 
mathematical, scientific and literacy skills, as well as emotional intelligence. 
 
How do I find out more? 
On Monday October 22nd, the children will be entertained by a wonderful concert featuring both our esteemed GEPS Concert 
Band and the talented Killara High School Band. Following this, the children will be given the opportunity to “try out” the band 
instruments. This takes place by means of a Blow Test which will be conducted by our expert GEPS Tutors during school time. 
The Blow Test is an opportunity for students to try all the band instruments and get a feel for what could be a good fit for 
them. This is not a commitment to join band, just a fun and educational event. All year 2 students and any child in years 3, 4 & 
5 who is keen, will take part in this exciting process. 
On Wednesday October 24th there is an important Parent Information Evening being held at 7pm in the hall. At this meeting 
you will have the opportunity to ask any questions and hear all about the programme including structure, costs and how to 
register. You will also hear some instrument demonstrations on the instruments we have in a concert band. 
Year 2 Parents: All Year 2 students have the opportunity to take part in the instrument blow tests. If you would like to re-
quest that your child does not participate in the blow tests please email gepsband@gmail.com with your child’s name and 
class by Thursday October 18th. 
Years 3, 4 and 5 Parents: Any child in year 3, 4 or 5 (in 2018) who is keen to join the band programme in 2019 and take part 
in the instrument blow tests, please email gepsband@gmail.com with your child’s name and class by Thursday October 18th. 
 
Looking forward to meeting many of you at the Parent Information Evening. 
Kind Regards, 
Kellye Bettman 
GEPS BAND DIRECTOR 
gepsband@gmail.com 
 

Strings 
If you would like to chat about your child joining our Strings Group Ensemble, please contact Mrs Lynley Wagner 

(lynley@wagnermusic.com.au) or Michelle Howland (mthowland@yahoo.com). 

Michelle Howland, Lauren Ainscough & Maree Page 

Strings Committee 

 

Environs 
A huge thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who came to Environs Day last Saturday. 

The school is looking amazing thanks to all your efforts. We had an ambitious to do list and I can say that we achieved every-

thing on the list. 

The oval is now top soiled and fertilised ready for 2 weeks rest in the holidays. The chooks got a spruce up with the addition of 

rosemary and lavender plants as well as some terracing and a scarecrow! A retaining wall was built in front of Ms Sanders 

classroom with the addition of native plants.  The kiss and drop zone planting was finished with more kangaroo paw. New 

shade for the kitchen garden for the gardeners in summer. Finally a new look at the front of the school, with lots of new 

plants, grass and mulching.  

Thanks to Cameron McLean and Coates hire for the use of the post hole digger.  

Special thanks to Mr Luke Fowler and Mrs Ruth White who spent their day off at the school working hard.  

If there was anyone who was unable to come and still wants to help out we still have some top soil that needs to be spread as 
well as a large pile of green waste that needs to go to Kimbriki tip by the end of the school holidays, please get in touch 
abcwykes@bigpond.com if you can lend a hand. 

Safe, Respectful, Learners 
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Safe, Respectful, Learners 

 

We have started our review process for 2019.  In order to help us plan for 

class / staff numbers, please send in written notification if your child / chil-

dren are not returning to Gordon East Public School in 2019.   

 

Gordon East Public School, Rosedale Rd, Gordon, NSW 2072 

Phone: 9498 2011 

Fax: 9498 4173 

Email: gordoneast-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.gordoneast-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Ruth White    ruth.yourn@det.nsw.edu.au 

P&C President: Nils Bown  geps.p.c@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop: Katie McAvoy  gepsuniform@gmail.com  0451 281 978             

School Canteen : gepscanteen@gmail.com             

Scholastic Bookclub:  Stephanie Saill  gepsbookclub@gmail.com 

OSHC: 0430 366 917  geoshc@primaryoshcare.com.au 

School Security: 1300 880 021                      Gordon Police: 9418 5399 

Bushfire Safety: www.dec.nsw.gov.au/bushfire-safety 



Coles Earn and Learn Products 

We would like to thank the Gordon East P&C committee, all the parents and students who collected tokens, Mrs White for placing the order 

and 6/5W for pumping up the balls. 

Today we received: 

 72 table tennis balls 

 1 netball 

 11 basketballs 

 8 beanbags 

Thank you everyone for your support. 

Anakin and Archie (6/5W) 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safe, Respectful, Learners 

The Uniform Shop and Canteen are urgently looking for volunteers to help 
out.  This is a great opportunity to meet other Parents in a casual  

fun atmosphere. 
Email gepsuniform@gmail.com for more information. 

There is an increasing number of incidents occurring in the play 

ground after school hours. Parents and their children are  

reminded to vacate the school grounds after 3:15pm as there is 

no supervision after this time. 

A reminder that Summer Uniform is worn in Term 4 & Term 1. 

Be sure to buy your summer uniforms prior to the school 

holidays.  The uniform shop will not be open during the 

school holidays. 









    


